# Ysgol Bryn Clwyd Newsletter

Head Teacher / Pennaeth - Mr Richard. Monteiro
Website / Gwefan -www.ysgolbynclwyd.com
Email / Ebost llandyrnog@denbighshire.gov.uk
Phone / Ffon: 01824 790 324

Ysgol Bryn Clwyd, Llandyrnog, Denbigh, Denbighshire, LL16 4EY



Dear Parents / Annwyl Rieni

I hope this newsletter finds you well.

This half term has certainly flown by and it is hard to believe that our year 6 pupils will be returning after the half term break for their last few weeks at Ysgol Bryn Clwyd.

As always, the various trips and events for the final half term can be found here in the newsletter or on our website, including a joint trip with Ysgol Gellifor on Tuesday, 13th June for our junior pupils to DangerPoint.

Finally, just a reminder that because of the INSET day on Monday, 5th June the first day back at school will be Tuesday, 6th June.

I hope you all have a nice half term holiday.

Gobeithio eich bod i gyd yn cadw'n iawn. Mae'r hanner tymor hwn yn sicr wedi hedfan heibio ac mae'n anodd credu y bydd ein disgyblion blwyddyn 6 yn dychwelyd ar ôl yr egwyl hanner tymor am eu hwythnosau olaf yn Ysgol Bryn Clwyd.

Fel bob amser, gellir dod o hyd i'r gwahanol ymweliadau a digwyddiadau ar gyfer yr hanner tymor olaf yma yn y cylchlythyr neu ar ein gwefan, gan gynnwys trip i'n disgyblion iau gydag Ysgol Gellifor i Bentre Peryglon ar ddydd Mawrth, Mehefin 13eg. Yn olaf, hoffwn eich atgoffa fod dydd Llun, Mehefin 5ed yn ddiwrnod HMS, felly'r diwrnod cyntaf yn ôl yn yr ysgol fydd dydd Mawrth, Mehefin 6ed.

Mwynhewch yr hanner tymor.

Yours sincerely / Yn gywir, Mr Richard Monteiro, Pennaeth Friday 26th May / Dydd Gwener Mai 26ain 2023





#### **Seren Yr Wythnos**

Llongyfarchiadau to Amelia and Adam for being awarded our Seren yr Wythnos Certificates for all your hard work in class.

**Amser Cinio** - Mrs Tynan has awarded this week's Amser Cinio Award to Lillie - da iawn!

#### Attendance for the week

	Attendance (1 day = 20% ½ day = 10%)			
	100%	90%	80%	70% or less
Number of pupils	34		6	2

We are aiming for all of our pupils to achieve an average of 96% attendance a year (9 days absence).

# \* What We've Been Up To \*

## THE INFANTS

We enjoyed our visit from Darren this week who used magic to help us learn the lesson 'Don't touch tell!'.

We have also been listening to and constructing numbers in the water area.





### **THE JUNIORS**

We have had 2 visitors to class this week. On Tuesday we enjoyed learning the lesson 'Don't drink, think!' with a magic show from Darren. Today PC Llinos also visited to deliver the session 'It's your choice'.

#### **Gulliver's World**

Some pupils have been asking what to pack for our exciting residential trip. There is a full kit list on the back of the trip letter that went home with the permission slip but a screenshot of the list will go on Seesaw today as a reminder. If you have not yet paid for the trip please can you do so as soon as possible. Diolch.



#### OTHER NEWS

#### **Dates for your Diary**

**Monday 5<sup>th</sup> June** – Staff Training Day **Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> June** - School re opens

**Thursday/Friday 8<sup>th</sup>/9<sup>th</sup> June** – junior trip to Gulliver's World

**Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> June** – Junior trip to Danger Point **Saturday 17<sup>th</sup> June** – Coffee morning and open day fundraiser (come along and meet our new head teacher). **Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> June** – y6 Brynhyfryd PE transition afternoon.

**Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> July** - Sports nights/summer fayre 5pm **Friday 7<sup>th</sup> July** - Y6 Brynhyfryd transition full day & End of year reports out to parents.

**Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July** – drop in parents evening if you wish to discuss your child's end of year report.

**Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July** – summer show 5.30 pm **Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> July** – whole school trip to the seaside. **Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> July** – School closes for summer.

## Extra Curricular Clubs next half term.

Unfortunately, due to a very busy summer term we are unable to offer extra curricular clubs after half term. They will return in September. We apologise for any inconvenience this causes but hope you understand that this is a very busy time for staff with transition meetings, staff meetings, summer fair, parents evening, play preparations, trips etc. If you are in need of extra child care, Miss Ruth will still be running her after school club until 5.15pm which you can book in advance with payment of £8.

#### Nofio - Dosbarth iau

Due to unforeseen circumstances we have had to cancel the 2 swimming sessions after half term. Our swimming lessons are now complete. Please can juniors have a full PE kit in every Friday after half term. Diolch.



Twitter: @brynclwyd Facebook: ysgolbrynclwyd / Facebook: paned play